
TR226/2021-22 
 

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Shadowbrook Lane, 
Bickenhill) (Prohibition of Right Turn Movements) Temporary 

Traffic Regulation Order 2022 
 

The Council gives notice that it intends to make the above Order under Sections 14 and 
15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary 
Restrictions) Act 1991), being satisfied that all traffic should be restricted or prohibited to 
ensure that the following works can be undertaken in safety: 
 
Location and restriction: Shadowbrook Lane, Bickenhill – no motor vehicle will be 
permitted to turn right from Shadowbrook Lane onto the B4338 Catherine de Barnes 
Lane at that junction. 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: 26th March 2022 at 00:00hrs and 31st 
March 2023 at 00:00hrs. 
 
Reason for restriction: New road alignment and associated construction works. 
 
Works on behalf of: Skanska. 
 
Diversion route: Diverted traffic will turn left onto the B4338 Catherine de Barnes Lane, 
travelling southbound and U turn at its roundabout junction with the B4102 Hampton 
Lane to return on its original journey northbound along towards the A45 Coventry Road. 
 
For further information contact: Oliver Hayes – 07436 149 370. 
 
PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management  
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
tro@solihull.gov.uk  
  
17 March 2022 
 

mailto:tro@solihull.gov.uk

